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C-17CITY OF LONG BEACH
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES

June 15, 2010

HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Authorize the City Manager, or designee, to execute all necessary documents to
amend and extend the current agreement (05-45244) between the City of Long
Beach and the State of California Department of Health Services to provide
services under the Community Challenge Grant Program, in an amount not to
exceed $210,000 for the period of July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011.
(Citywide)

DISCUSSION

Since 1994, the Department of Health and Human Services (Health Department) has
been providing teen pregnancy prevention services under the Community Challenge
Grant from the State of California Department of Public Health Office of Family Planning
(State). On November 17, 2009, the City Council adopted a resolution in support of and
authorizing a new application to the State to provide these services beyond July 1,
2010. However, on April 8, 2010 the State informed us that they had changed their
direction, and instead of opening up a Request For Proposals for a new grant, they
would be extending the current agreements for another year. The current agreement
term runs from July 1, 2005 through June 30, 2010. This amendment will increase the
agreement amount by $210,000 and extend the term for an additional year, ending June
30, 2011. Services include: comprehensive sexuality education; peer provided
services; clinic outreach; capacity building for youth service providers; and service
learning. Teen pregnancy prevention services are offered to all at-risk populations in
the greater Long Beach area.

The overall purpose of the program is to promote and support the well-being, health,
and development of Long Beach's youth. Goals of the program include reducing teen
and unintended pregnancies and increasing community involvement in building healthy
families through awareness of teen unintended pregnancies. Under this amendment to
the current agreement (05-45244), $210,000 in additional funding has been provided for
an additional one year period beginning July 1, 2010 and ending June 30, 2011.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Trang on May 24, 2010 and by
Budget Management Officer Victoria Bell on May 25, 2010.
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TIMING CONSIDERATIONS

City Council action is requested on June 15, 2010 in order for service provision to begin
on July 1, 2010.

FISCAL IMPACT

The amendment to the current agreement provides an additional $210,000 in funding to
extend the program for an additional year, July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011.
Sufficient appropriations are currently budgeted in the Health Fund (SR130) in the
Department of Health and Human Services (HE). There is no City match, no impact to
the General Fund, and no net impact to jobs.

SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

J~
RONALD R. ARIAS
DIRECTOR
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES APPROVED:

K H. WEST
ANAGER I




